
MPSFAC 
700 MHz Region 21 Regional Planning Committee 

June 20, 2013 
4000 Collins Rd, Lansing, MI 

 
 
Attendees      Affiliation 
Keith Bradshaw – Chairperson  MI APCO/Frequency Coordinator 
Patricia Coates – Secretary  MI APCO/Oakland County       
Brent Williams    MI APCO/Alternate Frequency Advisor 
Mark Sandberg    State of MI – MPSCS 
Bill Nelson     Michigan Association of Fire Chiefs 
Dan Robinson    State of MI - MPSCS 
Kasey Mlujeak    State of MI – Department of Corrections 
Tom Briggs     State of MI – Department of Transportation 
Dale Berry     MI Association of Ambulance Services 
Kathy Vosburg    MI Association of Counties 
 

I. Call to order 
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Bradshaw 11:11 a.m.  

 
II. Introductions 

Members introduced themselves 
 

III. Approval of Agenda 
Motion by Berry, supported by Briggs, to approve the agenda as presented. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

 
IV. Approval of Minutes of the April 18, 2013 Region 21 700 MHz RPC 

Motion by Vosburg, supported by Sandburg to approve as presented. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

 
V. Old Applications 

A. Oakland County – Haggerty Site 
CAPRAD 002424 is now complete, and Mr. Bradshaw recommended approval. Motion by Berry, 
supported by Williams, to approve. Motion carried unanimously, with Coates abstaining. 
B. Other 
 Mr. Bradshaw presented Oakland County with a letter amending the height at the Hickory Ride 
site 
C. No Other Old Applications 
 

VI. New Applications 
A.  No New Application 

 
VII. 700 MHz Plan Update 

A. Submittal of Plan 
Mr. Bradshaw stated that the Plan was approved on June 18 Public Notice DA-13-1399, with 
no comments. He requested that a standing committee be formed for future plan revisions. 
 

VIII.  Old Business 
A. Other 

No old business 
 



       IX.  New Business 
A. FCC 700 MHZ NPRM 13-40 

Mr. Bradshaw submitted his comments on 6/17 and APCO filed on 6/18. Both sets of 
comments were in basic agreement, especially regarding the use of the reserve channels. 
Mr. Williams advised that the NPSTC comments were also similar. 

B. 4.9 
Mr. Williams advised that there is consideration at the FCC to change the original point-to-
multi point to a point-to-point primary (most licensees are using it as microwave). Mr. Williams 
believes that the RPCs should be involved in coordination, due to local knowledge. 
Informational only at this time. 

X. Next meeting Date 
The next meeting will be Thursday, August 1 in Marshal immediately following the 800 MHZ. Mr. 
Williams will confirm an exact location.  
 

       XI. Adjournment 
 Motion by Vosburg, supported by Briggs, to adjourn. Meeting was adjourned at 11:37 AM. 
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